ANNEX 1

ENVIRONMENT SCRUTINY COMMITTEE, 13 JULY 2005, REVIEW OF ENERGY FROM WASTE

RECOMMENDATION

On the basis of the research and deliberations described in this report, the Committee makes the following recommendations to the Cabinet:

R1) The Cabinet is urged strongly to consider Combined Heat and Power as the most environmentally and economically sustainable option of those considered in this Review, for the future disposal of Oxfordshire’s waste.

R2) Whatever method of waste disposal is chosen to meet Oxfordshire’s needs and obligations, the Cabinet must ensure that public engagement and approval are fostered, through information and education. Negative campaigning focussed on particular options must not be allowed to deflect political will away from selecting the most environmentally sustainable waste disposal option.

R3) In entering into any agreement for the construction of new waste disposal infrastructure, the Cabinet should consider how to best work with partners with waste responsibilities including business/industry to maximise the cost effectiveness and sustainability benefits of any scheme.  
R4) In taking any decision on waste disposal options, the Cabinet should have regard to the experiences of other local authorities in similar positions, particularly in relation to planning
